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ARMORGROUP NORTH AMERICA, INC

January 24, 2009
Serial p}- 016

U. S. Department of State

Office of Acquisition Management
(A/LM/TAQM/WWD/LGP- Attn: Ms. Sharon James)
P. O.Box 9115, Rosslyn Station

Arlington, VA 22219

Subject: Remedy of Staffing Issues

Reference:  (a) DoS letter dated December 30, 2008; Subject: AGNA Response to Show
Cause Notice of September 21, 2008
(b) AGNA letter dated January 2, 2009; Subject: Affirmation of Contract

Compliance
(c) USE Kabul LGF Contract S-AQMPD-07-C0054

Dear Ms James,

ArmorGroup North America (AGNA) is pleased to inform you that, as of 24 January 2009, our
staffing on the USE Kabul Guard Force Contract is fully contract compliant.

With the addition of 14 new personnel, who stood post today, all posts are manned and there is a
reserve of personne] on site who are able to replace short notice departures. We have 41
personnel undergoing training and an additional 23 qualified personnel awaiting positive MRPT
determinations from previous training classes.

We continue to secure the USE Kabul and thank the Government for their continued support and
co-operation.

If additional information is required please feel free to contact me at (703) 584 9609.

Sincerely,

Mark Carruthers
Vice President

ArmorGroup North America

Address: Tysons Dulles Plaza I, 1420 Spring Hill Road Suite 300, McLean VA 22102, USA
Tel: +1 703-356-0002 * Fax: +1 703 356 0559
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